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With Spring in full swing, 4-H clubs are buzzing with activity as
members work on livestock care, leadership, and public speaking
projects. This is the time that prioritization and organization are key.
Make sure you have 4-H events on your calendars so you can
properly prepare and not struggle at the last minute. Also, visit the
Extension Office YouTube Channel and website for resources that
can help as you juggle project work. Nothing is worse than scrambling
last minute to get things done on time. So don’t procrastinate and
take advantage of the resources available to you!
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Program News &
Updates

Walk Kansas
Walk Kansas is a wonderful program that encourages healthy
habits like walking. The program will run from March 30th until
May 24th. You can participate solo or assemble a team of 6
people to walk every day with you. There is no stipulation on
age, ability, or time you can walk. Sumner County also hosts a
competition every year for all participating teams, with small
prizes for the winning team! So get excited and join us as we
celebrate 25 year of Walk Kansas!

Babysitting Clinic

March 21st the Sumner County Extension Office will be hosting
our annual Babysitting Clinic. This program is open to all
Sumner County youth 10 years old and older. The Clinic will
run from 9:00am to 2:00pm and cover topics such as infant
care, first aid, health and wellness, and more. By the end of
the program, youth will receive not only useful, practical
knowledge but also a certificate that can be presented to
potential employers. To register, scan the QR code and fill out
the registration form by March 14th at 5:00pm.  

https://twistedx.com/pages/4h-collection


Junior Producer Days
The K-State Junior Producer Days Series is a set of workshops
for Kansas youth focused on the four main livestock species.
Two workshops are hosted every year for two different species.
This year a Swine and a Goat Producer Day will be held in
Manhattan. Swine Producer Day is on Saturday March 1st and
Goat Producer Day is on March 22nd. Flyers for both events
are attached on this page and have also been emailed out. You
can also find the flyers on “Kansas State Youth Livestock
Program” Facebook page. If you currently participate or would
like to participate in either species, I would highly encourage
you to attend. Each Producer Day has both large informational
sessions and small hands on sessions. 

No matter if you are a beginner or have done livestock for
several years, this is a great state level learning opportunity for
4-Her’s. Also if you plan to show at either the State Fair or
KJLS you are an in-person certification class will be offered at
both events. 

Personally I have both attended and helped to host these
events. They are phenomenal learning opportunities and
become a highlight for many 4-Her’s. So if you are on the fence
about attending or have questions about the Producer Days,
please don’t hesitate to reach out to the Extension Office. If
several families are attending there may even be the potential
of carpooling if the need arises. 
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Entomology Contests
There are currently 2 entomology contests being run for
Kansas 4-H. The first is a t-shirt design contest for the 2025
Insect Spectacular. The contest will run from February 1st
through March 3rd. The winner will receive a $20 Sonic gift
card and have their design used for the Insect Spectacular
shirt. More information is on the flyer or you can reach out to
the Extension Office.

The second contest is an Insect Art Contest sponsored by IPM
and KSRE. All ages are welcome to compete by creating 2D,
3D, or digital artwork. Contest rules and entry forms can be
found at https://www.ksre.k-state.edu/pesticides-ipm or you can
contact the Extension Office for more details. 
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Spring Into Success: Tips from The Agent
Spring is a busy and exciting time for 4-H members as project deadlines,
competitions, and fairs approach. Whether you’re working with livestock,
perfecting a STEM project, or preparing for a public speaking contest, now is the
time to stay focused and organized. Keep track of important dates, set small
goals for your projects, and don’t hesitate to ask for help from your leaders,
mentors, or fellow 4-H members. Time management and preparation will make a
big difference in your success this season.

For those involved in public speaking, practice is key. Take time to rehearse in
front of family or friends, and remember that confidence comes with experience.
If you're showing livestock, ensure your animals are well-groomed, healthy, and
trained for the show ring. No matter your project, maintaining a positive attitude
and a willingness to learn will help you grow both personally and professionally.

Another important aspect of 4-H is community involvement. Spring is a great
time to give back by volunteering at local events, helping younger members with
their projects, or participating in service activities. Being active in your
community not only strengthens leadership skills but also shows the true spirit of
4-H—learning, serving, and making a difference. Look for ways to get involved
and inspire others along the way.

Most importantly, enjoy the journey! 4-H is about more than just ribbons and
awards—it’s about gaining skills, building friendships, and making a difference
in your community. Take pride in your hard work, support your fellow 4-Hers,
and make the most of every opportunity. If you need guidance or resources,
your extension agents and leaders are always here to help. 
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Is Winter Finally
Over??

LET’S HOPE THAT
GROUNDHOG PHIL IS

WRONG

Agent  Notes

Side Notes
I know I sound like a broken record, but procrastination is a big deal. It’s way to
easy to do (I know from personal experience, don’t go look in my shop) and we all
do it. One of the best ways I’ve found to help is by using a calendar. That way I at
least know when my hard deadline to have something done is. I’m also a visual
person, so seeing the deadline helps. But regardless if you are a visual person
like me, it’s important to find out what helps you to not procrastinate. A lot of
people put off projects because they lack confidence in it. That is why the Office
has started to make videos to help you prepare. Whether we have videos or not,
don’t be afraid to ask for help. Just don’t let procrastination beat you.  
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Buccaneers
The Belle Plaine Buccaneers are getting ready for their annual Community Easter Egg
Hunt. The event will be held on April 5th in Belle Plaine and is a fun event that engages
the community. 

SumnerClub News

Cardinals
The Cardinals 4-H Club toured the Wellington Humane
Society on Saturday February 15th as well as brought
donations gathered by club members. Additionally, the club
gave the Humane Society a monetary donation. Following
their tour, the club ate lunch at Big Cheese Pizza in
Wellington as well as held their monthly club meeting. 

Redwing Trailblazers

Happy Hustlers
The Happy Hustlers had their February meeting on
Sunday February 16th in South Haven. At the meeting,
several members presented project talks and the club
also started planning a club bowling event. All
members were excited and looking forward to Club
Days. 



Looking Ahead
March

1st; Junior Swine Producer Day @ Manhattan
4th; Walk Ks Registration opens
5th; Shooting Sports Meeting @ 6:00pm @ RFC
19th; Shooting Sports Meeting @ 6:00pm @ RFC
21st; Babysitting Clinic @ RFC
22nd; Junior Goat Producer Day @ Manhattan
29th; Regional Club Days @ Medicine Lodge
30th; Walk Ks Starts

April
1st; Senior Scholarships Due
20th; Beef DNA Envelope Orders Due
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4-H Council
Meeting

MAY 27TH
@ 7:00 PM

Meeting Tips
MEETING PREP

WE ALL WANT QUICK AND EFFICIENT
4-H MEETINGS. THIS IS WHY

PREPARATION BEFORE THE MEETING
IS IMPORTANT. 

THE FIRST AND POTENTIALLY MOST
IMPORTANT ELEMENT IS

COMMUNICATION WITH THE OFFICER
TEAM. WE NEED TO WORK WITH

THEM TO HAVE AN AGENDA MADE,
GIVE THEM A CHANCE TO REVIEW IT

BEFORE THE MEETING, WRITE
REIMBURSEMENT CHECKS, OR HAVE

ANY COMMUNICATIONS READY.

THE SECOND ELEMENT IS HAVING
REPORTS READY TO GIVE. WETHER
IT IS A CLUB LEADER, TREASURER,
COMMITTEE, OR COUNCIL REPORT.

WE WANT ALL MEMBERS WITH
REPORTS READY TO GO BEFORE THE

MEETING STARTS.

LASTLY MAKE SURE YOUR CLUB IS
AWARE OF PROPER PARLIAMENTARY

PROCEDURE. THIS WAY YOU WILL
NOT HAVE TO TAKE TOO MUCH TIME
CORRECTING MOTIONS AND OTHER
PARLIAMENTARY PROCEEDINGS.     



Kansas State University Agricultural Experiment Station and Cooperative
Extension Service
Kansas State Research and Extension is an equal opportunity provider and
employer.

Accommodations: 
K-State Research and Extension is committed to providing equal opportunity for
participation in all programs, services and activities. Program information may
be available in languages other than English. Reasonable accommodations for
persons with disabilities, including alternative means for communication (e.g.,
Braille, large print, audio tape, and American Sign Language) may be requested
by contacting the event contact K-State Research & Extension - Sumner County
two weeks prior to the start of the event at 620-326-7477 or
sucoext@gmail.com. Requests received after this date will be honored when it
is feasible to do so. Language access services, such as interpretation or
translation of vital information will be provided free of charge to limited English
proficient individuals upon request.

Sumner County Off ice 

320 N. Jef ferson Ave
Wel l ington, KS 67152

620-623-7477

Connect with us on
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